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15th September 2017 

 

Dear Parents, Pupils & Guest Readers 

With one full school-week nearly completed, many pupils will be feeling exhausted, their energy sapped 

by the return to early mornings and homework. The pace of school life has picked up very quickly and 

there is much to report upon in this first bulletin of our now not-so-new academic year. 

 

A Good Morning Mile!  

There was a very good turn-out of Key Stage Two pupils (and parents!) for our new early morning gentle 

exercise regime of walking a mile twice-weekly before school. The weather was kind and the children 

happy and enthusiastic as they completed the seven and a half laps of the Key Stage Two playground to 

finish the mile.  
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Reception Class News 

The school community bids a loving warm welcome to: Eleesha, Alex, Alice, Oliver, Luca, Elizabeth, Skye, 

Aveek, Pane, Anashe, Jeda, Harry, Henry, Mason, Molly, Izzy and Milo.  Our new Reception Class 

members have settled in and been very busy during their first few days at St Peter's School. They have 

looked around the school grounds for signs that Autumn has arrived. The class have been amused by the 

cheeky squirrels that are busy collecting their 'treasures' at this time of the year. Once back in their 

classroom the children have also been inspired by the colours of Autumn during story time with 'Ferdie 

and the falling leaves' by Julia Rawlinson.  Their learning about this glorious season has continued when 

looking at the shapes of the leaves they have collected. The children have practised identifying which 

type of tree each leaf has come from and created some fabulous rubbings and prints. 

 

Year One News 

Mrs Shakeshaft reports that Year One has made an 

enthusiastic start to the new school year. They have 

sketched self-portraits, thought about the question 

"where do I live?" and labelled parts of the body in 

Science.  They have eagerly joined in with a little daily 

ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘȅ ƛƴǾƻƭǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ƻŦ ŀ  ΨnonsenseΩ word to 

help their phonic development, and they also have 

talked about their Ψword of the dayΩ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ŀƛƳŜŘ ǘƻ 

expand their vocabulary. 
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Year Two News 

 

 

Year Two have started term excellently. They have 

fantastic attitudes to learning and have already 

enjoyed finding out about variation in Science. The 

children have been exploring the difference 

between animals and plants and sorting animals 

and plants according to different characteristics. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year Three News 

Year Three have settled in well following 

their move into Key Stage Two.  They have 

familiarised themselves with their new 

classroom and building and the new 

routines of being in Key Stage Two.  They 

seem to have enjoyed all of their lessons so 

far and have now been introduced to all of 

the different topics and subjects which will 

be covered over Michaelmas term.  They 

are  looking forward to learning more 

about our world and about the history of 

Britain.     
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Year Four News 

 

 

Year Four have had a swift start 

to their new procedures and 

timetabling. In English they are 

currently enjoying reading about 

"Mary Anning, the girl who 

cracked open the world", as part 

of our new Comprehension 

scheme. 

 

 

 

Year Five News 

 

The move to Upper Key Stage Two 

has been made!  Our new Year Five 

have adapted very quickly to a new 

timetable and routines. In Science 

they have been investigating 

properties of materials and in 

English they have been engaged in 

some deeper reading as they get to 

grips with some challenging 

comprehension questions. 
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Year Six News 

!ƴ ŀŘŀǇǘŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ΨhƭƛǾŜǊ ¢ǿƛǎǘΩ awaited the new 

pupils of Year Six upon their arrival ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ {ǘ tΩǎ 

after the summer break.  This classic text from 

our new English scheme, PeŀǊǎƻƴΩǎ 

Ψ/ƻƳǇǊŜƘŜƴǎƛƻƴ .ǳƎΩ has already grasped their 

interest, and pupilsΩ reactions to life in a 

workhouse showed good consideration.  During 

discussions, pupils showed deep questioning and 

thinking skills, making a wonderful start to their 

studies and collaboration.  They are looking 

forward to seeing where the story takes them 

next. 

 

 

 

Sunnylands Nursery News  

 

 

 

Sunnylands Nursery has started the new academic year with lots of new equipment and new children 

too! The outside space has continued to be developed with a larger sand tray and bright green tables, 

chairs and benches for the children to use. Indoors new toys and technology upgrading have enhanced 

resources. The staff and children look forward to a busy and happy term! 

 

 


